
 
November 20, 2006 

 
Ms. Marva Livingston Hammons 
Executive Director 
Colorado Department of Human Services 
1575 Sherman St, 8th Floor 
Denver, CO 80203-1714 
 
 
Dear Ms. Hammons, 
 
The Colorado Department of Human Services, Division of Child Welfare staff, in partnership 
with the Administration for Children and Families (ACF) staff from the Central and Regional 
Offices, conducted a Title IV-E Foster Care Eligibility Review, in Denver, Colorado, from April 
24th to 27th, 2006. 
 
After further consultation with Cheryl Duncan and Mike Evans of your staff, it has been 
determined that adjustments need to be made in the calculation of the ineligible payments and 
related administrative cost disallowances from that review.  
 
The maintenance disallowance amount is $34,376.21. The administrative disallowance amount is 
$95,714. These changes make the total ineligible payments now $130,090.21, including the three 
error cases and the two additional cases with ineligible payments, including all administrative 
cost disallowances.  
 
We have received your letter withdrawing your decision to appeal the outcome of the review. 
Therefore you must repay these funds by including a prior period decreasing adjustment on the 
Quarterly Report of Expenditures (Form ACF-IVE-1), Part 1, Line 1, Columns (c) and (d).  
 
Any questions related to the review or these letters may be addressed to Susan Blumberg of the 
Regional Office at 303 844 1304. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Marilyn Kennerson 
Child Welfare Regional Program Manager 
 
CC:  Children’s Bureau Associate Commissioner Susan Orr 
  CO Department of Human Services, Division of Children Family and Youth Services,  
  Director, Stephan K. Bates 
   Director, Child Welfare, Ted Trujillo  


